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NO GUILD MEETING 
JANUARY 1  
HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
 
Quilts of Valor January 
2: 9 am-2 pm  First Baptist 
Church Moline - 1901-29th 
St Moline, IL 
 
Play Day Fiber Arts 
January 8:  9 am-11 am  
Fiber Artists Studio,  601 
Brady St. #21, Davenport, 
IA 
See Page 7 for topic. 
 
Fiber Arts Group 
January 8: 1 am-3 pm 
Davenport Public Library 
Fairmount Branch, 3000 N. 
Fairmount St., Davenport, 
IA 
 
Board Meeting  
January 8: 6-8pm       
Butterworth House, Gold 
Room 1105 8th St., Moline, 
IL 
 
Charity January 10:  
8:30 am-3 pm Deere 
Wiman Carriage House,  
817 11th Ave., Moline, IL  

Quillows QTees Janu-
ary 16:  9 am-2 pm      
Masonic Center Davenport, 
511 Veterans Memorial 
Parkway, Davenport IA. 

Quilt Queens January 
17: 9 am-3 pm St. Mark 
Lutheran Church, 2363 W. 
3rd St., Davenport, IA. 
Davenport  

Sit n Sew January 18: 
9 am-4 pm SCRA room at 
Davenport Public Library 
Fairmonut Avenue, Daven-
port, IA 

 PinPals January 22:    
9 am-3 pm Butterworth 
Education Center, 1108 8th 
St., Moline, IL 

Quilt Queens January 
24: 9 am-3 pm Davenport 
Public Library Eastern Ave-
nue, Davenport, IA  

Quilt Queens January 
31:  9 am-3 pm           
Davenport Public Library 

Eastern Avenue, Davenport, 
IA  

See page 7 for Addition-
al on-going group infor-
mation 

 

 

 

 

 

President’s Message 
By Diana Engelbrecht 

Admittedly, this is the 
first time I attended the 
Charity Group.  It was 
an amazing experience. 
Lots to do, hustle, bus-
tle and conversation.  
There were multiple 
stations set up including 
piecing tops, piecing 
backs, finding backs to 
be pieced, sandwiching 
layers, running the ty-
ing thread, and tying 
the quilts.  Each person 
was working diligently 
toward the goal of a 
finished quilt.  Once 
they are tied they go 
home with someone to 
be bound and returned 
to the general meeting 
or charity group the 
next month.   
 
Everyone is welcome to 
come and help. You do 
not have to come for 
the whole day.  A cou-
ple hours of help is al-
ways welcome.  If una-
ble to come to the 
group, you can also sew 
at home, donate tops or 
blocks to be assembled, 
bind, or anything else 
you are able to help 
with.   
 
President’s Message 
(continued on Page 2)  

What Charity is all about to us: 
    The mystery of a member handing you a bag of orphan blocks, or unwanted 
scraps.  
    Mystery solving - who would do an excellent job of using this toward a quilt 
that is so nice it makes our MVQG look very good.  
    The joy of taking a road trip, dropping twenty or so finished quilts at two or 
three charities that we serve. And seeing the excitement of employees who leave 
their tasks to ooh and ahh over the lovely work of our committee and members 
and the subsequent “thank you” notes and letters.  
    We do make a difference in our Quad City community and we have loved 
serving in this charity (loving) capacity.  
Garry and Donna Lanman 
Donna and Garry Lee Lanman are retiring from the chairmanship position. Paula 

Hardi is the new Charity Committee chair along with lots of help. 

INCLEMENT 

WEATHER ALERT: 

Remember to check   

Facebook and E-mail 

blast for cancellation of 

meetings due to inclem-

ent weather. Or call the 

member in charge of the 

event. Be safe!! 
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Our Mission:  
Organized in 1983 to educate and encourage members in 
the quilting arts; to encourage high standards in color, de-
sign, and construction of the quilted medium, and to stimu-
late interest in quilting in the community.  

The Mississippi Valley Quilters Guild is a non-profit organi-
zation open to anyone interested in quilts or quilting.  Monthly 
meetings are 1 p.m. and 7 p.m. on the first Tuesday of each 
month at the First Congregational Church, 2201 7th Avenue, 
Moline, Illinois.  Guests are welcome.  A $5 fee is charged to 
guests at meetings with featured speakers.  $35 yearly dues 
are renewable in September.  
To change your address contact Debbie Schladt at (309) 786
-4387. 

Find us online at: 
www.mvqg.org  

www.facebook.com/mvqguild 
MVQG Email:  mvquiltersguild@gmail.com  

 
Newsletter submissions: 

Contributions to the Newsletter are welcome.  Articles and 
ads are due no later than the second Friday of each month 
and can be submitted to Jo Noon at noonjmn@aol.com.   All 
contributions must be accompanied by the name and phone 
number of the author.  

Advertising rates 
Prepay 5 issues and get the 6th issue free 

*  Business card $5.00         *  1/4 page $12.50 
*  1 /3 page $15.00      *  1/2 page $ 25.00 

President’s Message (Continued) 

Charity 

Charity serves a number of organizations, vic-

tims of fire or other catastrophes and provides 

quilts for the occasional fundraiser for someone 

with medical issues with no insurance.  All in the 

Quad Cities area.  They make and distribute 

over 200 quilts a year.   

  

Ongoing needs for the Charity Committee: 

Quilts in the sizes Baby 36" X 40", Twin 63" X 

87", Double 80" X 95", Adult day care 55" X 

65". 

Backing for the quilt sizes above 

Neutrals and solid fabrics 

November  Meeting Statistics 

Afternoon:  Members– 68  Guests– 0  New Members– 0 

Evening: Members– 18 Guest– 1 New Members– 0 

President, Diana Engelbrecht, (563) 370-4239 

Vice President, Elaine Giesecke, (309) 496-2166 

Secretary, Wendy Rios, (563) 386-3624 

Treasurer, Diane Murtha, (703) 727-9590 

Program, Karla Miley, (309) 786-6997 

Newsletter, Jo Noon, (563) 271-0316 

Historian, Hope Schroeder, (563) 391-8657 

Membership, Debbie Schladt, (309) 786-4387 

Member at Large, Faye Kunz, (563)505-2579 

Member at Large, Jeanie Hess, (563) 508-3049 

Webmaster, Lydia Hoelle, (563) 424-2513 

Name Tag Drawing Winners 

Afternoon: Sue Grove, Gloria Kloos, Susie Good-
ley, Valerie Schissel, Marcia Teshak, Karen Narske, 
Deanne Murphy 

Evening All I Want for Christmas is to win Name 
Tag Drawing: Cathie Lockhart, Connie Pieler, Va-
lerie Schissel, Linda Smith, Katherine Mulhern, 
Sandy Woolridge, Deanne Murphy 

 

Doohickey Drawing 
 

An Americanism dating from 1910-1915, a doohickey is a 
gadget; a dingus; a thingumabob; a nifty quilting tool that a 
quilter may want, has never heard of, or is too expensive to 

purchase. 

Each month a new Doohickey is offered to our membership.  It 
may be a new “cool” tool or it may be something tried and 
true; expensive or not so much.  Tickets are $1.00 and monthly 

prizes are determined by the number of 
tickets sold the previous month.  The win-
ning ticket will be drawn at the end of 

the evening meeting. 
 
 
Bev Hoy, December’s Doohickey 
Drawing winner of the Essentials 
Table Tidy Main Caddy, plus the 
Double Pocket, Single Pocket and 
Aunt Pam’s Quilt Sponge 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

The Butterworth Center & Deere-Wiman House 

need volunteers on the following dates for Christ-

mas “Undecorating”: 

January 2nd, 9am to noon and/or 1pm to 4pm 

January 3rd, 9am to noon 

Contact Gretchen Small, 

gsmall@butterworthcenter.com or call (309)743-

2701. Other volunteer opportunites are available. 

For more information contact Gretchen. 

mailto:mvquiltersguild@gmail.com
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Programs 
Karla Miley - (309) 738-5227 or karlamiley@hotmail.com 
 
January 1:  Enjoy New Year’s Day with family and friends – our January meeting has been cancelled!  
 
 
February 5: Charity Sew-In.  Come to Guild prepared and ready to work on charity 
quilts, sowing the seeds of generosity within the community. The Charity Quilt Group 
has chosen the disappearing 9-patch quilt in various sizes -- Baby 36" X 40", Twin 63" 
X 87", Double 80" X 95", Adult day care 55" X 65.”  This pattern is a simple sew and 
adaptable to the various size requirements.  

This is a perfect opportunity for you to rid your stash of leftover 5" squares and 
partial charm packs that have no purpose. If you don't have stash to share, the commit-
tee will provide 5" squares; however, we do need fabric that reads neutral and solid 
colors. You can construct your 9-patch blocks ahead of time and then split them at the 
sew-in according to the instructions provided by the committee. The Charity Commit-
tee will display a finished quilt at the meeting and provide a sample block for each ta-
ble.  

 If you have a group that sews together you may divide responsibilities for sup-
plying the equipment your group will need. The Charity Committee will have a supply 
of 5" blocks to mix and match, two irons and boards for ironing stations, and cutting 
mats and rotary cutters for two cutting stations. All you need to fulfill this community 
need is charity in your heart, and a sewing machine to piece these pieces of art togeth-
er.  Design elements allowed.  Contact Clayton Peterson for further information pe-
tecc47@gmail.com  

 
 
 

 
March 5: A regional speaker from Iowa, Becky Wright, will be presenting trunk show/
lectures on Civil War Quilts. 
 
April 2: Rita Lynn from Almost Heaven Designs in Colorado, will present two different trunk show/lectures 
for our Guild meetings in April -- "Follow the Path, Even if You Feel Lost," in the afternoon and "Quick Tech-
niques for Art Quilts" in the evening.  
Rita will teach two classes during her time with our Guild: 

Sunday March 31 (9 to 3) – “Crazy Quilt Vessel:  In this class, Rita will teach us how to make a 4-

sided crazy quilt fabric vessel. FYI, Rita taught multiple sections of this class in Houston and, even 

so, there was a waiting list!  

Monday, April 1 (9 to 3) - "Garden Variety": Rita will be creating a custom design that uses the Monet

-style background from her “Monet in Yellow” pattern and expands the design by incorporating 

several different types of three-dimensional fabric flowers.  

Sign-up for these classes will begin in February. 

 

ATTENTION ALL COMMITTEE CHAIR AND BOARD MEMBERS 

Want to draw interest to your activity No better way than with a photo on our website or 
in an eblast! Please email info and photos to Lydia Hoelle at still-
creek1951@gmail.com.  Whenever you send something to the Newsletter Editor, please 
send me a copy as well! Thanks so much. 

mailto:petecc47@gmail.com
mailto:petecc47@gmail.com
mailto:stillcreek1951@gmail.com
mailto:stillcreek1951@gmail.com
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 Doll Quilts 

Thank you for all your wonderful efforts , we had enough lovely quilts to donate to several preschool groups, to the 
count of 785! This includes Iowa and Illinois Head Start programs, the Blackhawk Special Ed Center, Moline and some 
other title programs in Iowa. 
 
Thanks for all you efforts and of course, put you time and imagination to work on next year....we have a lot of smaller 
fabric pieces, so maybe someone has some easy scrappy designs. We will meet, 3rd Tuesday in February, Deere 
Wiman, 9-2…….weather permitting. I will research the collection and bring  lots of smaller stuff, so come help, play 
with the colors and some new ideas....one I have is to 'follow the trail' from one corner to the opposite, using a mixture of 
colors and patterns, For example, the barn in one corner and the cow, horse, sheep, tractor, in the other???  Help! 
Hope winter is treating you well! 
 
Margaret 

The Guild’s “Work Shops” have been changed to 

 Skill Builder Workshop 

January 26, 2019—EASY PEASYJACOBS LADDER 

Guild member Peggy Fierst will be teaching us her Easy Peazy way of doing the “Jacobs Ladder” Quilt 
Block. 

The workshop class fee of $15.00 is payable to Peggy Fierst. This class will be held at the Butterworth Edu-
cation Center, 701 12th Ave., Moline IL from 9am to 3pm. Lunch will be available at this class for a $5.00 
donation. 

 

Contact Hope Schroeder at (563) 505-0191 or email her at Schroeder.rmchsi.com.   

 

February 16, 2019—ONE BLOCK WONDER 

Due to the amazing interest in this workshop, we have added a second date.  Workshops will be held on 

Sat., Feb., 16th and also on Sat., March 30th,  from 9am to 3pm.  As of the November meetings, we have 34 

signed up for the class, which will be divided into 2 groups of 17 people. We will also have a waiting list if 

there are others who are interested.  Those who have already paid the $15 fee will have 1st choice of the 2 

dates.  Please check in with Hope Schroeder and me, Mary Korrect, at the February meeting, to pay (checks 

payable to Mary Korrect), and change or confirm which day you choose to take the class and pick up an up-

dated supply list.   Please Do NOT WASH your fabric!! This is IMPORTANT. Remember, you MUST pur-

chase SIX (6) repeats of your chosen fabric, the bigger, busier design the better, plus an additional 1 to 1 ½ 

yards.  A 60 degree ruler WITH the point on the tip is also a necessity for this class.  Thank you for the en-

thusiasm for One Block Wonders!! We ask for your patience as we sort out the class lists.   

Both of the “One Block Wonder” classes will be held at the Butterworth Education Center 701 12th Avenue, 
Moline IL 61201.  

Lunch will be available at both classes for a $5.00 donation. 
 
March 16, 2019—UNBRELLAS 

Gloria Kloos will teach a class on making your own umbrella. More information in future newsletters. 

 

April 18, 2019—FUNKY NEW BLOCK 

Jane Darin will teach a class on making a funky new block. More information in future newsletters.. 

For questions about any of the Skill Builder Workshops, call Hope Schroeder 563-505-0191 
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FEATHERWEIGHT FOR SALE 

 

For Sale:  

Rare White Vintage Singer Featherweight. This machine is adorable and sews 
like a dream. Excellent shape. Needs to go to a good home. Asking $650. 

Contact me for more info: Susie Goodley 309-786-7229 

susieskibum@gmail.com 

 

 
 

INTERNATIONAL QUILT FESTIVAL BUS TRIP 
 

To: International Quilt Festival Chicago 

at Rosemont Convention Center 

When: Thurs. March 28, 2019 

Time: Board bus starting at 6:30am 

            Leave at 7:00am 

            Back home: approx. 9:00pm 

Where: Tri State Tours 

             530 W 76th St 

              Davenport 

Cost: $40 ( includes bus, tip for driver, and admission to show) 

Make checks payable to MVQG 

ALL PAYMENTS DUE NO LATER THAN THE FEB GUILD MEETING ON TUES 
FEB 5, 2019. Since we are not having January Guild meeting, to ensure your spot you may 
mail your check (made out to MVQG) directly to either of the travel co-chairs) 

We will begin loading the bus at the Tri State Tours Lot, 530 W 76th St, Davenport, at 
6:30a.m., leaving at 7:00a.m. We expect to return at approximately 9:00p.m. You may leave 
your cars in their secure lot for the day. 

Hope you can join us for this fun bus trip! 

Travel committee co-chairs: 

Susie Goodley 309-786-7229 

Kathee Secor 309-781-7886 

 

mailto:susieskibum@gmail.com
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POUND AND INCH EXPANDS HOURS 

Pound and Inch Fabric and Sewing Store recently 

moved to a new location at 1316 Fourth Avenue, 

Moline, and now have another exciting announce-

ment!  Hours will be expanded to Tuesdays, 

Wednesdays, Thursdays, and Fridays from 11 

a.m. to 4:00 p.m.  Saturday hours will change to 

9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.   

Classes are being developed and evening hours are 

on the horizon, too!  As always, appointments may 

be scheduled for times we are not scheduled to be 

open.  We will do our best to accommodate your 

needs.  Our phone number is 309-428-8189 if you 

have questions or need directions to our new loca-

tion in downtown Moline (one block south of John 

Deere Commons). 

 

 Well what a year we have had. It's a huge 
thank you to all who touched the hearts of 
our vets and servicemembers. We have 12 
to 17 quilts scheduled for delivery in De-
cember but for the balance of this 2018 we 
have delivered 223 so far. I am over-
whelmed at the amount we produce each 
year. We budget for 200 and always blow it 
out of the water. YOU are all AWESOME! 
 
 I hope this finds that you all had a great 
Christmas and Happy New Year.  
 
For totals so far, since I took this position 
we are at 1054, not counting December 
deliveries. 
 
We will start the new year off on January 
2nd, from 9-2 at the First Baptist Church 
Moline. So off and running into 2019, we 
have 230 names so far for the 2019 list.  
 
Phew, with a grateful and humble heart, 
Terry Austin QC QOV 309-797-8584 

BLOCK TO RAFFLE 

The block to raffle square 
is broken dishes.  Kits are 
$1 for 2 blocks.  Kits will 
be sold at the February 
meeting & distributed 
March meeting.   

 Thanks Vicki Hamilton   

  

 

 

  

FARM FIBER FUN   

Farm Fiber Fun has stated. If there is a technique 

you would like the Fiber Arts group to teach, 

please contact Diana Engelbrecht by January 7th 

at 563-370-4239 
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   PinPal Quilters 
Faye Kunz (563)323-3593  
Diana Engelbrecht (563)285-4348 
This group meets on the fourth Tuesday of each month  
from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. at the Butterworth Education Cen- 
ter, 701 12th Avenue, Moline, IL.  We work on our own  
projects so you must bring everything you will need. Any  
guild member is welcome. Bring your sewing machine or  
handwork. Beaders and others interested in embellish-
ing with beads are welcome to come work on their pro-
jects during this time also. Large tables are available to 
baste and mark quilts.   

•Charity Quilts  
Paula Hardi 
(309) 797-398639  
Charity Quilts Day is held the second Thursday of the  
month, 8:30 a.m. to 3 p.m.   Deere-Wiman Carriage  
House, 817 11th Ave., Moline, IL unless otherwise  
noted in the calendar.  
 
 
•Quilt Queens 
Marlis Beechamp  
(309) 797-6267              
Bev Hoy 563-391-8685  
This Sit-n-Sew group meets every third Thursday, 9 a.m.  
to 3 p.m., St. Mark Lutheran Church, 2363 W. 3rd  
Street, Davenport. Coffee, irons, and boards are  
Provided. Just bring your lunch and enjoy the day!  
The group also meets on the fourth Thursday of the  
month at the Eastern Avenue Library.  
Contact Judy Nelson (563) 359-3253 with questions  
regarding meetings at the Eastern Avenue Library. 
 

•Davenport Library Sit-n’ Sew 
Sharon Maroney (615) 483-2430 
Meets in the SCRA/Large room at the Davenport   
Library on Fairmont Street. 
Everyone is  welcome. Bring your own project to work  
on. Call  Sharon Maroney, (615) 483-2430, if you have  
questions. 
 

•Doll Quilts 
Margaret Paulos—(563) 323-5745 
Doll Quilts are small quilts made by members and given   
to local school children . Come to doll quilt workday, 3rd    
Tuesdays of the month at the Deere Wiman Carriage  
House.   
 

•Quillow QTees 
Janet Zahrt (563) 332-7365 
Second Wednesday of every month make a quillow for a  
cancer patient. We meet at Davenport Masonic Center,  
511 Veterans Memorial Parkway, Davenport on the sec- 
ond Wednesday of the month 9 a.m. - 2 p.m.  
 

2019 Dates for Quillow QTees: 
January 16 (3rd Wednesday)  February 13 
March 13    April 10 
May 15 (3rd Wednesday)  June 12 
July 10    August 14 
September 11    October 9 
November 13    December 11 
 

•Quilt Get Away 
Gloria Kloos (309) 762-9616 
Bev Hoy (563) 391-8685 
If you have projects to finish—Quilt Getaway is the place 
for you and open to all guild members. We meet at the        
Deere Wiman Carriage House, 817 11th Ave., Moline, 
unless otherwise noted, from 8am-9pm on Fridays and 
Saturdays and Noon to 5 pm on Sundays. Stay all day 
or  leave your things and come and go as you like. Mi-
crowave and refrigerator are available. You may want to 
bring a light and an extension cord. 
 

•Quilts of Valor 
Terry Austin (309) 797-8584 
Make quilts to honor our veterans. Meets on the first  
Wednesday of the month, 9 a.m. to 2 p.m., at First Bap- 
tist Church, 1901 29th St., Moline, IL.  
 

•Fiber Arts Play Day Colleen Curry (563) 285-1305:       
cocu@csteldridge.com   
9:00-11 a.m. Fiber Artists Studio, 601 Brady St. #21, 
Davenport, IA. This is a mini workshop on a new tech-
nique. Sign up is required.  Just give Colleen a call. 
      January 8  Reverse machine applique 
 

•Fiber Arts Meeting 
1-3 p.m. Davenport Public Library Fairmount Branch, 
3000 N. Fairmount St., Davenport, IA,: demos, infor-
mation, and show and tell. 
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Proceeds from the Small Quilt and Related Items Auction that was recently held in conjunction with 

our 2018 Great River Quilt Show were recently distributed. 

Winnie’s Place, sponsored by Churches United, was 
the recipient of $1500.00.  Dawn Thompson, Quilt Show 
Chairperson, is shown presenting the check to Betsy Va-
nausdeln, Associate Director of Churches United. Also attend-

ing the presentation were Rev. Dr. Melvin L. Grimes, Executive 
Director of Churches United, Diana Engelbrecht, President of 
the MVQG, and Nancy Jacobsen, Chair of the Small Quilt 

Auction Committee. 

 

The Quillows Group, sponsored by our guild, received $400.00.  Shown 
at that presentation are Nancy Jacobsen and Janet Zahrt, Chairperson 

of the Quillow Q-Tees. 

 

The third group that received money was our local Quilts of Valor 
Group.  Terry Austin joyfully received a donation of $1128.00 on     

December 4th. 

The quilt auction was extremely successful.  The total amount raised was 

$3128.00.  After expenses, our distributions were made.  $15.00 remains in the account for the 
2020 Show.  Our committee would like to offer special thanks to Cindy Anderson, who supervised 
our booth both Friday and Saturday, auction helpers Denny and Janet Zahrt, Ginger Arp, and 
Barb Freese.  A special thanks goes to our auctioneers, Justin Klindt and Jennifer Broders.  In addi-

tion, Carol Youngberg and Terry Austin assisted in setting up the booth on a very hot after-
noon.  Finally, the auction would not have been successful without the quality and quantity of 
items that were donated by numerous members and Expressions in Threads quilt store as well as 

our extremely generous bidders. 

Nancy Jacobsen & Lynn Figg 

Small Quilt Auction Committee 

 

The theme for the 2019 MVQG Challenge is Wine and Chocolate. Specific rules are $1.oo entry fee 
per challenge. Quilts must be no larger than 144 inches in circumference. You 
may use both wine and chocolate or either one. Bring your challenge to the Sept 
meeting. They will be displayed and voted on at the meeting that night. Top three 
vote getters will win gift certificates to Heartland Cottons in DeWitt,Iowa.  

 Now sit back, close your eyes and imagine your favorite cool glass of wine 
and  decadent chocolate. What comes to mind? Maybe it’s the colors or the actual 
objects. Maybe it’s a place or a feeling. That’s your quilt! Now create 

Dawn Seaman  bsea@iowatelecom.net 

mailto:bsea@iowatelecom.net
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SPRING RETREAT 

It is time to get ready for Spring Retreat! Non-stop fun from March 6—March 10!  The 
MVQG Spring Retreat is March 6-10, 2019 at Grace Lutheran Church Camp in DeWitt, 
Iowa. Retreat starts at 8 am on Wednesday and ends at 3 pm on Sunday.  At retreat you 
can do anything you want: sleep in, stay up all night, go on road trips with your friends, 
work on your own projects, read books, or walk the beautiful camp grounds. We do our 
own cooking so everyone is assigned  a partner to help with one meal. To pre-register, 
complete the registration form in the newsletter and mail it along with your nonrefundable 
deposit to Sue Kirk for either building. If you have any questions, please contact Sue or 
Mary. Registration form is on Page 10 of this newsletter. 

On December 5th, members of our Quillows group attended a dinner at the Masonic Center in Daven-
port.  We were delighted to witness our Chairperson, Janet Zahrt, receive a $2000.00 grant from the 
Kaaba Shriners.  Presenting the check was Shriner Jim Goetsch, who specifically asked that a portion 
of a gift to the Shriners from a fund at the Quad Cities Community Foundation, in his honor, be donat-
ed to our group. Pictured below with Janet and Jim are MVQG members Jane Skoglund, Sharon Car-

stens, Teresa Massa, Susie Goodley, and Nancy Jacobsen. 

 

The MVQG has sponsored the Quillows Q-Tees since 2014, although no funding is provided to the 
group from the MVQG General Funds.  Cancer patients who receive treatment at hospitals in Iowa 
City are able to stay at Hope Lodge, which is sponsored by the American Cancer Society, during their 
treatment.  Every Hope Lodge patient/resident is presented with a quillow.  Our hope is that the quil-
low comforts them in their journey to recovery.  The Quillows group is sustained through donations and 
generous contributions from our members.  In addition, the Masonic Center provides the space where 

we meet once a month to construct the quillows. 
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Spring 2019 MVQG Retreat Registration   

 

It’s time for Retreat! The MVQG Fall Retreat is March 6 – 10, 2019 at Grace Lutheran Church Camp in 

DeWitt, Iowa. Retreat starts at 8AM on Wednesday and ends at 3PM on Sunday.   

For those not familiar with the MVQG Retreat, retreats are held twice a year, in the spring and the fall.   

At retreat you can do anything you want: sleep in, stay up all night, go on road trips with your friends, work 

on your own projects, read books, or walk the beautiful camp grounds. We do our own cooking so everyone is 

assigned to a team to help with one meal. Most of all, Retreat is FUN! To register, complete the registration 

form below; and mail it along with your nonrefundable deposit to Sue for either building. If you have any 

questions please contact Sue or Mary, who are still in Andrew building   

Registration is limited to 20 people per building and to MVQG members only until February 5, 2019. If there 

are any openings after that non-members may register. This allows everyone to sleep on a lower bunk and pro-

vides each person with plenty of workspace.   

Price is $25 per night for those retreaters staying at the camp overnight for a maximum of $100 for the entire 

Wednesday thru Sunday retreat. The daytime only fee is $17 per day for retreaters not staying overnight. You 

may register for all nights or all days only or any combination of nights and days. Prices include meals.  If you 

have a meal preference or a partner you like to work with please indicate that also.  Thursday lunch and Friday 

night will be a combined meal of both buildings.  

Name: _____________________________________________ Phone: _______________    

 

Address: _______________________________ City:________________ State:_______  

 

Zip: ________   E-mail: ________________      

I will attend the following nights (please mark): ____Wed ____Thurs ____Fri _____Sat Cost = number of 

nights marked_____ X $25 = ______Total   

I will attend the following day(s) only, no nights (please mark):   ____Wed ____Thurs ____ Fri ____Sat   

Cost = number of days marked _____ X $17 = ______Total   

Building Preference: _____Peter _____Andrew ______No Preference   

Meal preference:     Partner:      

A non-refundable deposit of 1/2 your total cost will hold your spot.   

Please make checks payable to MVQG. Mail your registration form and deposit check to Sue along with your 

building preference. Your confirmation and retreat information will be e-mailed to you.   

Sue Kirk     Mary Pement 

2128 Jefferson Avenue   marpem49@gmail.com 

Davenport IA 52803    (309) 797-6367 

suekirk21@yahoo.com 


